
 
 

 

635 North Erie Street 
Toledo, Ohio 43604-5317 
419.213.4100 
419.213.4017 Fax 
boardofhealth@co.lucas.oh.us 
 

Eric J. Zgodzinski, DrPH, MPH, RS, CPH 
Health Commissioner 
 

LUCAS COUNTY 
REGIONAL HEALTH DISTRICT 
BOARD MEMBERS 

Johnathon Ross, MD, President 
Ted Kaczorowski, Vice President 

Fritz Byers, Esq. 
Barbara Conover, MSN, RN 
Richard Fernandez, DPT 
Perlean Griffin 
Matthew Heyrman, MPA 
Donald R. Murray 
Susan Postal 
Barbara Sarantou 
Michelle Schultz 
Donna A Woodson, MD 
 
 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY 

EMPLOYER 
The Department operates in 
accordance with Title VII of the  
Civil Rights Act of 1964 
 
Visit us on the web at: 
www.lucascountyhealth.com 
 
 
 
 
Rev 3-31-2020 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Contact: Shannon Lands, PIO 
419.213.4143       August 6, 2020 
      

Lucas County Regional Board of Health  
Makes Recommendation  

 
Lucas County is experiencing significant COVID-19 spread within the 
community and has been on Alert Level 3 (red) under the Ohio Public Health 
Advisory System since July 17. This level indicates very high exposure and 
community spread and all in-person activities should be limited as much as 
possible.  
 
The Toledo-Lucas County Health Department has identified an increase of 
COVID-19 cases in those who are younger. Approximately 57% of all 
confirmed cases in July and into August are comprised of individuals aged 0 to 
40 year of age. 
 
The Lucas County Regional Board of Health made the following motion during 
today’s special board meeting: 
 

“….. the Board of Health, based on public health principles and the best 
public health information and analysis available to us, and consistent 
with our mission to promote and protect the health of all people who live, 
learn, work and play in Lucas County, issue a recommendation to all 
Boards of Education and school boards in Lucas County that they 
implement remote education for their students beginning on the first day 
of the fall semester, to be presumptively in place until October 1 and to be 
reconsidered collaboratively in light of data and public health 
information which will be evaluated against criteria to be established by 
the Board of Health, and that further we recommend that all 
interscholastic sports be presumptively suspended until October 1 
likewise to be reconsidered collaboratively in light of data and public 
health to be evaluated against criteria established by the Board of 
Health.” 
 

The Health Department will continue the conversations and collaboration 
with local school boards, to ensure the safest decisions are made, while 
protecting the health of students, teachers, and faculty. 
 
To view the special board meeting held today, please visit: 
https://youtu.be/cSPuyymvynU. For additional educational resources and 
school guidance, please visit: 
https://lucascountyhealth.com/coronavirusupdates/. 
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